Appendix E7


Computers loaned to employees for use at home

The Chancellor announced in his 2006 Budget that the exemption from income tax for computers loaned to employees for use at home was being repealed.  In addition to undermining the Home Computer Initiative this will result in a benefit arising if KCC loans a computer to an employee for use at home and any significant private use is permitted.

It should be noted that

· The new rules do not apply to computers provided before the 6 April 2006

· Blackberries are deemed to be computers by H M Revenue and Customs

· Computers provided for business purposes are not affected by the change

To avoid creating a taxable benefit it is necessary to ensure that any private use is not significant.

HMRC will accept that this test is met provided that:
· The employers policy about private use is clearly stated to the employees and sets out the circumstances in which occasional private use may be made; and

· Any decision of the employer not to recover the costs of private use is a commercial decision because the administrative costs of doing so would exceed the amounts involved, rather than a desire to reward the employee; and

· There are reasonable checks in place to ensure that the employer’s policy is followed in practice.

Providing the conditions set out in the Blue Book in Managing Performance & Conduct under L Appendix 1 Electronic Communications Use Policy HMRC requirements should be met.

1 of 1

